YOUR DOLLARS AT WORK
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

PROJECT NOTICE

WHAT:

Removal of higher flammability
trees fo provide defensible space
(Phase 1)

WHEN:

Anticipated Start: Monday,
March 30, 2020

Anticipated End: Approximately
one year

Work Hours: 8:00 a.m.-4:00

p.m.

WHERE:

Street trees along Carla Ridge,
Loma Vista and in the Trousdale
Area

Project: Phase 1 - High
Flammable Tree Removal

City of Beverly Hills
Public Works Department
345 Foothill Road
Beverly Hills, CA 90210
www.beverlyhills.org

For questions:
Public Works Customer Service

Tel: 310.285.2467
Email: AskPW@beverlyhills.org

Dear Residents,

The City will begin the removal of higher flammability trees, as
needed, to provide a 30-foot defensible space around structures
within the Very High Fire Hazard Severity Zone starting March 30,
2020.

The first phase will take place in the Trousdale Estates area. The
work to remove trees will take up to one year. The City will plant
replacement trees as determined through an outreach process with
residents (more information below.)

Purpose:
To mitigate the fire risk surrounding a particular species of City
trees determined fo pose a high flammability risk.

What to Expect:

o Trucks and equipment working from the street.

o Moderate impacts to on-street parking.

o Moderate impact to traffic flow.

o Moderate to high noise at times.

o Trees will be assessed to verify the distance to nearby
structures prior to removal. Trees found to be within 30
feet of a structure will be removed.

o Trees will also be inspected to ensure that no nesting
birds are disturbed. Trees with nests will be removed
after August 31.

Replacement Trees:

o City staff will work with the community to select
replacement trees that are appropriate for the site
conditions. In some cases, it may not be recommended
to plant a replacement tree.

o The initial meeting to discuss tree replacement will be
held in City Hall in early May. Details on this meeting
will be mailed to residents in April.



